U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission CPSC/OFFICE OF LOG OF MEETING THE SECRETARY

1999 OCT 22 A II: 20

SUBJECT: Meeting with hotel-motel representatives and National Safe Kids Campaign on crib safety

DATE OF MEETING: Sept. 24, 1999

LOG ENTRY SOURCE: Barbara Rosenfeld

DATE OF LOG ENTRY: Oct. 22, 1999

LOCATION: CPSC, R. 410

CPSC ATTENDEE(S): Chairman Ann Brown, Jeff Bromme, Ronald Medford, Barbara Rosenfeld, Alan Schoem, Jacquie Elder.

NON-CPSC ATTENDEE(S): National Safe Kids Campaign: Alan Korn, Fiona Hirschfeld, Beth Ellen Kane; Thomas Delaney, Hyatt Hotels; Robert D. McArver, Jefferson Govt. Relations representing Holiday Inns; Ryan Francis, American Hotel & Motel Association; Jack Walsh, Danny Foundation.

SUMMARY OF MEETING: The topic of the meeting was promoting crib safety in hotels and motels. CPSC made presentations on its safety requirements for cribs and on recalled cribs. Alan Korn of Safe Kids made a presentation on the results of Safe Kids' members survey of cribs in hotels and motels. There was discussion with the hotel and motel representatives about how we could work

1

with them to ensure that hotels and motels used and maintained safe cribs and informed and trained their employees to provide proper safe bedding with cribs. The hotel/motel representatives expressed interest in working cooperatively with CPSC to ensure crib safety.